Florenceareacc.org

FACC General Membership Meeting
May 7, 2014

Bromley Room, Siuslaw Library, Florence, OR

Vice President Linda Weight called the meeting to order at 9 AM. 

Those present were: Deb Williams, David Wiegan, Suzanne Mann Heintz, Lea Patten, Kat Cunningham, Bou Kilgore, Lynn Anderson, Linda Yoder, A.Tucker, Monica Cape-Linden, Ken Gaylord, Linda Castro, Colleen Stewart, Kyle Kneen, Melinda Montgomery, Sara Baka, Monica Kosman, Mechelle Hoselton, and Linda Weight. 
The minutes of the April 2, 2014 Coalition Meeting were approved as moved by Bou Kilgore and seconded by Lea Patten. 

Treasurer, David Wiegan reported a balance of $2209 as of May 1, 2014. He gave a brief explanation of the expenses for the April 16, 2014 Volunteer Recognition Event. One new membership was received. The report was filed for audit. 

OLD BUSINESS

Volunteer  Recognition Event Chair, Monica Kosman, reported that there were 165 Community Volunteers in attendance at the April 16th Event. The event was well received. 

Bou Kilgore, Linda Castro, and Kyle Kneen, Scholarship Committee, reported that two students were chosen to receive FACC Scholarships of $250 each at the Event.  One student was from Siuslaw High School and the other from Mapleton High School. They regretted that more students were unable to receive awards from the FACC as all 7 applicants were deserving of them. 
NEW BUSINESS

VP,  LindaWeight reported on nominations for 2014-2015 FACC Board Officers and Directors.

Those nominated are:  President, Karen Earnshaw, Vice President, Linda Weight, Secretary, Monica Kosman, Treasurer, David Wiegan, Directors, Kyle Kneen, Monica Cape-Lindelin, Linda Castro and Director Nominations from the floor, Ken Gaylord, and Suzanne Mann Heintz.  Linda asked that other members consider joining the Board.  The Election will take place at the June 4, 2014 Coalition Meeting.  
Linda asked for fundraising suggestions from those present, a car wash/bake sale, sale of volunteer buttons, and sponsorship/donation requests from the community were ideas put forth. 

Linda asked if any FACC member or organization, present, had done a radio spot as yet on KXCR.  A visit to the station would be required to get the details to do a presentation or a PSA. 
Ken Gaylord, gave a report on the Ford Foundation meeting he attended on Tuesday, May 6. He suggested that FACC involvement and leadership be used to move community vitality forward.  25+ active organizations are required by the Ford Foundation for the project. He thought that the FACC, as already established, was in a good position to do so. 
PROGRAM

Deb Williams, from the School Backpack Program, was the speaker. When it was realized by a church member from her church, Crossroads Church, that some students did not have adequate food to get them through the week end, the program was established with help from the school district and volunteers. The Backpack Program is now sending home food for 60 students every week, during the school year.  Deb explained how the program works to the Coalition.  Questions were answered.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

David Wiegan, SOS, reminded the group that the Power of Florence would take place on Saturday, July 19, 2014, headquartered at Grocery Outlet.  More information may be found at www.PowerofFlorence.org  T shirts are available for $10. 
Mechelle Hoselton , NAMI, announced that Cover Oregon is now going to the National ACA site. NAMI will still give application assistance if needed. Eventually the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) will take over the application process. 

Kyle Kneen, NAMI, announced that two Peer Support Facilitators have been trained in the NAMI Signature Program and would soon begin a twice monthly Support Group at the Options building. 

Rose Wilde will hold a 90by20 recruitment program on Monday, May 19, 2014, in the Bromley Room, at the Library. The goal is to abate child abuse by 90% by 2020. 
PFLAG will hold a Prom on May 13, 2014 from 6:30 PM until 8 PM at the Fellowship Hall of the Methodist Church. All are invited for fun and refreshments. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:15 AM

Monica Kosman

Secretary

Coalition Meeting: Wednesday, June 4th , 9 AM, Siuslaw Public Library Bromley Room. 

